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ear Brothers and Sisters,   

I would like to share with you the great 
privilege, honour and warmth of meeting Mrs. 

Lan-young Moon and Mr. No-hi Pak in Bulgaria. 

Upon their arrival it took a while to understand that 
we are meeting important VIP’s. Their humble and 
shining personalities embraced us with the heart of a 
mother and a father and an elder brother and sister. 

We had a wonderful Sunday service where Mrs. 
Moon shared with us about her life course of service 
and achievements. Again and again she expressed 
her gratitude to the Heavenly Parents and True 
Parents for preparing a foundation upon which she 
could stand, attending the General Assembly of the 
United Nations where she received the 
acknowledgement of the UN Secretary General Ban-

ki Moon, meeting First Ladies from numerous nations 
and being welcomed as a special VIP by the North 
Korean government.  

Mrs Moon’s words of encouragement to us were, 
“Even just one man or woman can change 
everything!” Her life testifies to this. 

 We were lovingly reminded by Mrs. Moon to study 
Korean. According to her experience a Korean text of 
two pages often requires four to seven pages of 
English translation. Her heartfelt wish is for all of us 
to understand the original scriptures of True Parent’s 
words.   

Prior to their departure, we visited important 
historical landmarks and the Holy Ground in Sofia.   

By Monika Tinevova, Chairwoman FFWPU Bulgaria

 

D 


